2020年度昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考查問題

【英語】 BE程

合図があるまで問題用紙を開かずに下の注意をよく読みましょう。

〔注意〕

- 1. 試験時間は50分です。
- 2. 問題用紙は4枚です。
- 3.解答用紙は1枚です。
- 4. 解答はすべて解答用紙に記入してください。

昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考查問題 英語 B 日程

このリスニングテストは、第1部から第3部まであります。解答は解答用紙に記入しなさい。 ★英文は二度読まれます。

第1部……質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを、A,B,Cの中から1つ選び、 記号で答え なさい。

第2部……対話を聞き、その最後の文に対する応答として最も適切なものを、A, B, Cの中から1つ 選び、記号で答えなさい。

第3部……対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを、A,B,Cの中から1つ選び、記号で 答えなさい。

第1部

No. 1

- A) Excuse me. Do you like sports?
- B) Yes, but only on Sunday morning with my friends.
- C) That's OK. I'll ask later.

No. 2

- A) I'll try to watch it sometime next week.
- B) I didn't see him this morning.
- C) I like reading very much.

No. 3

- A) OK. I like this paper.
- B) Yes. The library is closed.
- C) Sure. You can give it back to me tomorrow.

第2部

No. 4

- A) You really love skiing.
- B) I prefer my sunglasses.
- C) Lucky! It's mine.

No. 5

- A) If it's ready.
- B) The dogs go for a walk every evening.
- C) I don't like Italian food.

第3部

No. 6

A) English

B) Japanese

C) P.E.

No. 7

A) In the evening.

B) At noon.

C) In the morning.

No. 8

A) About thirty minutes.

B) About an hour.

C) About two hours.

No. 9

A) Ken will.

B) Emi will.

C) They will arrive at the same time.

No. 10

A) In the morning.

B) In the afternoon.

C) In the evening.

No. 11

A) The father did.

B) The mother did.

C) The boy did.

No. 12

A) In the boy's pocket.

B) In the boy's home.

C) He doesn't have one.

No. 13

A) At lunch time.

B) Before eight o'clock. C) At nine o'clock.

No. 14

A) In the morning.

B) In the afternoon.

C) She's only drawing pictures.

No. 15

A) She only likes coffee.

B) There was no glass.

C) There wasn't any water.

2020 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考査問題 英語 B 日程

2	リーディング	テスト			
[A] 次の Q1) から Q5) までの下線部に入れるのに最も適切なものを、A, B, C, D の中から 1 つ選び、 記号で答えなさい。					
Q1)	Q1) She's going to her summer vacation studying French.				
	A) spend	B) stay	C) take	D) use	
Q2)	Q2) Woman: Are you coming to the park? Man: Yes! Please wait until I finish my homework. I've finished.				
	A) never	B) already	C) nearly	D) ever	
Q3)	Q3) Alice went a trip to New York last week.				
	A) on	B) in	C) to	D) through	
Q4) Man: How did you live abroad? Woman: It was about five and a half years.					
	A) many	B) long	C) old	D) early	
Q5)	That is the hosp	ital	I w	as born in.	
	A) who	B) what	C) which	D) when	

[B] 次の< I	>と< Ⅱ >の対話について	て、下線部に入れるのに最も適切なものを A,B,C,D の中から 1 つ			
選び、記	号で答えなさい。				
<I $>$					
Diane:	Hi Sam. Would you like to g	go to karaoke on Friday?			
·		y. Q1)Saturday?			
		ne?			
Sam:	Is 6 p.m. OK for you?				
Diane: Yes, that's fine. Where		we meet?			
Sam: I	Oo you know the clock towe	r near the movie theater?			
Diane:	Yes, I know that place.				
Sam: (Good. Q2)	there at 5:45 p.m.			
Diane: I	Perfect. See you then!				
Q1) A) Why	will you go on	B) What time on			
C) How	about	D) It's your birthday on			
Q2) A) I'll wait for you		B) I won't be			
C) I can	· ·	D) Do you know			
< II $>$					
		olease? It's Andy.			
5		a. Q1), please.			
Andy:	OK.	1			
Kerry's moth	ner: I'm sorry, but he's not l	back from baseball practice yet.			
· ·	·	Q2)			
Andy: Yes, please. Can you tomorrow? Kerry's mother: Sure. Do you want handy: No, it's OK. Thank you kerry's mother: It's my pleasure.		ell him I called, and that we are going to the park at 10 a.m.			
		n to call you back?			
		•			
Q1) A) Call I	oack later	B) Just a moment			
	t's your name	D) Go to the baseball ground			
	take a message?	B) Do you like baseball?			
C) Wha	t time?	D) Did you see him?			

2020 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考查問題 英語 B 日程

[C] 次の< I > の掲示 (けいじ) と< II > の E > 上 ルの内容に関して、質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを A.B.C.D の中から 1 つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

 $\langle I \rangle$

Why don't you try karate?

Westfield Karate Club is looking for new members!

Do you like exercise? Do you want to meet new people? Are you interested in learning karate techniques?

If your answers are 'Yes!', come to our open day on Sunday, October 20th at Westfield Gym, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m.

You can: - meet the teachers

- join a demo lesson
- watch a video of our members joining a competition

Membership cost:

Elementary school students:

\$20 per year

Junior high school students:

\$30 per year

High school students:

\$40 per year

- Q1) What can interested people do at the open day?
 - A) Meet all the members.
 - B) Watch a video.
 - C) Join a competition.
 - D) Enjoy karate until 5 p.m.
- Q2) How much is the membership fee for a 7-year-old boy?
 - A) free
 - B) \$20 per year
 - C) \$30 per year
 - D) \$40 per year

< II >

Perth Australia January 14th, 2019

Dear Dad.

Thank you for your letter, and for the Christmas presents. I was very happy to receive them.

Christmas is very different to Canada here. It's summer, so the weather is really hot! People wear summer clothes, and go to the beach on Christmas Day. My host family are really nice, but their family is from India, so they don't celebrate Christmas. I spent Christmas Day morning with them, and I gave them some presents and played some Christmas music to them. They were interested in my stories about Christmas in Canada, with all the snow we have. In the afternoon, I went to my friend Tim's house, and his family were having a big Christmas dinner. However, they didn't eat the same food as us – they had a BBQ and salad and icecream! I was surprised. Then Tim's father dressed as Santa, and we sang Christmas songs, like we do at home in Canada.

New Year's Eve was interesting, too. My host family had a party and we watched the fireworks from their house at midnight. We ate delicious Indian food and then next day, we went to the beach to swim and play.

I will call you and Mom soon!

Love from Eric

- Q1) What did Eric do in Australia that was the same as Canada?
 - A) He went to the beach.
 - B) He sang Christmas songs.
 - C) He had a BBQ and salad for Christmas dinner.
 - D) His host family was from India.
- Q2) What did he do on New Year's Day?
 - A) He went to Tim's house.
 - B) He ate Indian food.
 - C) He watched some fireworks.
 - D) He swam in the ocean.

2020 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考查問題 英語 B 日程

[D] 次の英文の内容に関して、Q 1 は文を完成させるのに最も適切なもの、Q 2 は質問に対して最も適切なものを、A,B,C,D の中から 1 つ選び、記号で答えなさい。また、Q $3\sim Q$ 5 は質問に英語で答えなさい。

A Rare Sound

The singing of birds is a beautiful sound of nature. The country of New Zealand has a lot of birds, and many people can hear birdsong every day. Very few New Zealanders, however, get the chance to hear the sound of their national bird, the kiwi.

Before people arrived in New Zealand, the loud, scratchy call of the kiwi filled the forests. Kiwi live on the ground. They eat worms and make their homes on the forest floor. The kiwi started to die out when people and animals came. Kiwi are the size of a chicken and they are very easy birds to catch. They can't fly and they don't run far. Their large eggs are good to eat, also.

These days, people don't eat kiwi or their eggs, but animals do. The first people brought rats and dogs with them. Later people brought cats and possums. Then, in the 1880s, people brought stoats. Stoats kill many kiwi.

The New Zealand government wants to look after the kiwi. They made projects to put some kiwi on safe islands and some kiwi in safe forest parks. Those kiwi are doing well, but kiwi numbers are dropping. Then, in 2016, the government made a big plan. They want to make all of New Zealand safe for the kiwi by 2050. That means every rat, possum and stoat must go. Can they really kill so many animals? Will the kiwi call become a common sound again? In thirty-one years, we will listen and see.

- Q1) The number of kiwi birds
 - A) started high and then went up more.
 - B) started high and then went down.
 - C) started low and then went up.
 - D) started low and then went down more.
- Q2) What did people do to help the kiwi?
 - A) They made homes for them high up in the trees.
 - B) They took some of them to islands and forest parks.
 - C) They brought more animals into New Zealand.
 - D) They killed all the animals that eat the kiwi.

- Q3) What do kiwi eat?
- Q4) Why are kiwi easy to catch?
- Q5) Why does the government want to kill rats, possums and stoats?

3 ライティングテスト

- ●下の TOPIC について、あなたの意見とその理由を2つ書きなさい。
- ●語数の目安は25語~35語です。
- ●解答がTOPIC に示された問いの答えになっていない場合や、TOPIC からずれていると判断された場合は、0点と採点されることがあります。TOPIC の内容をよく考えてから答えてください。

TOPIC

Which do you like better, cats or dogs?

Answer the question and give <u>TWO</u> reasons.

2020 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考査問題 英語 B 日程 解答用紙

	グ テスト				
第1部 No.1	No. 2	No. 3			
第2部		140. 3			
No. 4	No. 5				
第3部					
No. 6	No. 7	No. 8	No. 9	No. 10	
No. 11	No. 12	No. 13	No. 14	No. 15	
	ングテスト				
[A] Q1	Q2	Q3	Q4	Q5	
[B]					
<i> Q1</i>	Q2				
< II > Q1 [C]	Q2				
$\langle I \rangle Q1$	Q2				
< II > <u>Q1</u>	Q2				

[D]		
Q1 Q2		
Q3		
Q4		
Q5	·	
0 - , - , , , , , ,		
3 ライティングテスト		
TOPIC		
Which do you like better, cats or dogs?		
Answer the question and give <u>TWO</u> reasons.		
9 = <u></u>		

受験番号	氏名	
------	----	--

2020 年度	昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校入学考査問題	英語	B日程	解答用紙

1 リスニングテスト $(2 点 \times 15 = 30)$ 第1部 No.1 B No. 2 A No. 3 C 第2部 No. 4 C No. 5 A _____第3部____ No. 6 C No. 7 A No. 8 B No. 9 B No. 10 C No. 11 A No. 12 C No. 13 C No. 14 B No. 15 C 2 リーディングテスト [A]Q1 A Q2 C Q3 A Q4 B Q5 C (2点×5=10) [B] $\langle I \rangle \underline{Q1} \quad \underline{C} \quad \underline{Q2} \quad \underline{A} \quad (2 \, \underline{\land} \times 2 = 4)$ $\langle II \rangle$ Q1 B Q2 A $(2 点 \times 2 = 4)$ [C] $\langle I \rangle$ Q1 B Q2 B (3点×2=6) $\langle II \rangle$ Q1 B Q2 D (3点×2=6)

[D]
Q1 B Q2 B $(3 \text{点} \times 2 = 6)$
Q3 They(Kiwi/Kiwis) eat worms. (6 点)
Q4 [Kiwi are easy to catch] Because they can't fly and they don't run far. (6点
Q5 To make all of New Zealand safe for the kiwi [by 2050].
3 ライティングテスト (16 点) TOPIC
Which do you like better, cats or dogs?
Answer the question and give <u>TWO</u> reasons.
I like dogs better than cats. I have two reasons. First, dog can communicate
more with people. Also, dogs are easy to train. So I prefer dogs.

受験番号 氏名